Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

October 9, 2012

Board Members Present: President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Kevin Seelbach, Gordon Kassen and Ray Lauer

Absent: Phil Overy

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order 7:00 p.m..  There were sixteen (16) people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of Meeting, September 11, 2012: Marilyn submitted a motion to accept the minutes as recorded, seconded by Gordon.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn reported income of $18,649.84, which included assessment payments, money for gate cards, reimbursement of $1,650.00 from LTIA and interest of $46.17.

Cash outflow totaled $157,143.28 and included payments of $147,442.00 to CEG Paving (road repairs), $1,951.00 for insurance covering LTPOA directors and officers, $4,445.70 to Lakenan Insurance General Liability for coverage of the dam, $1,531.20 to Sentry Security, and other items.

The checking account balance is $291,543.54.  John Johnston made the motion to accept the report as presented, and Kevin seconded this.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn then presented bills requiring payment, including $928.00 for Missouri Employers Mutual (covering volunteers), IRS of $1,472.00, and Sentry Security for $1,347.48 and other items totaling $3,965.04.  John Johnston submitted a motion to approve payment, seconded by Ray.  MOTION PASSED

Then Marilyn reported assessment payments thus far totaled $160,987.12.  There are 8 delinquent assessments that have been turned over to the Board’s attorney.

Building: President Dauernheim recognized the owners of Jahnsen Brothers Construction LLC, present at the meeting, and they presented plans for construction of a pole barn building to be erected in the work area outside the front gate.  The building would measure 40 x 48 x 12 ft  including a 12-ft. tall salt bin, with the proposed cost of $38,000.00.  There are a number of features included in the building that will be used for storage of motorized and other properties of LTPOA.  After discussion, John Johnston made the motion to approve payment (1/3 upfront, 1/3 after concrete is poured, and the final 1/3 after completion), provided Jefferson County officials approve a construction permit.  Gordon seconded this.  MOTION PASSED (This discussion occurred later in the meeting).

John Johnston then presented requests from six (6) property owners that had presented plans for construction issues on their properties.

George and Lynn Goetz (K24) wish to add stairs at their seawall.

Rick and Sharon Kardell (N26) wish to remove and replace the seawall and replace the patio.

Joe Hejnal (O19) plans to update the boat dock.

Mike Higgins (K29) plans to replace 70 feet of the seawall and work on the dock

Daryl and Sheila Frauenfelder, (K32 &33) of 7668 Lakeview Drive wish to remove the old parking area and replace it with a new 40’ x 24’ parking area on the other side of their driveway, using a 6x6 tie wall.

Various board members made a motion to approve these requests.  MOTIONS PASSED
Then John Johnston presented a request from Randy and Sharon Mills (G24) to replace their existing dock.  After discussion, this request was tabled pending additional review.

GATE: Russ Wilner reported the phone system is working properly again. For the previous month Russ had difficulty communicating with the gate computer.

There were two incidents where the gate bar was knocked off its mounting bracket, one involving a truck tail-gating another vehicle that allowed the gate to come down on the rear of the vehicle, and another of a vehicle (lake property owner) exiting the property without waiting for the gate to rise.  There was minimal damage cost in either incident.  Letters will be prepared and mailed to the offending parties.

SECURITY:  Since Phil did not attend the meeting, and did not submit a written report, there was nothing reported on security issues.

MAINTENANCE:  Kevin provided an update on the Bobcat owned by LTPOA.

LTIA: Julie Johnston reported on upcoming events that included the Fall Festival on November 3 and the turkey and dressing dinner planned for November 11.  She also advised the golf tournament was a success and realized earnings for the organization.

WEBSITE: Janet Hirsch advised the deadline for submission of articles and other material for the upcoming issue of the Newsletter is October 20, 2012.

FINANCE: No report

PARENTS CLUB: No report

GARDEB CLUB: No report

SEWER BOARD: No report

WATER TESTING: No report

DAM: Clarue Holland reported that employees from the Red Oak firm had cut the dam for the last time this season.  A recommendation will be made that the grass and brush on the roadsides be cut in 2013.  Also, Clarue reported there are visible signs of either a woodchuck or ground hog having dug tunnels in the backside of the dam, and that issue needs to be addressed.  Ken Jost was present at the meeting and advised he would contact the trapper to review the situation.  (Note: Ken later reported the trapper would visit here on October 13.)

Rich Hirsch reported that the siphon would be started Saturday October 13. The lake will be lowered to about 4 or 5 feet below full pool. Expected drop rate is about 1.2 inch per day.

OLD BUSINESS:  President Dauernheim reported on the meeting some members of the board had with Bill McLaren, of McLaren Grading Company, regarding his proposal to remove silt from the lake at the inlet area once the lake is lowered.  (Siphon to be activated on October 13, 2012).  Mr. McLaren submitted a bid of $38,000 to accomplish this work when time is appropriate.  His work will include installation of large boulders in the lake which will reduce the flow of silt into the main lake.  After discussion, Gordon made a motion to accept the bid, and John Johnston seconded this.  MOTION PASSED
There being no further matters for consideration, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. on a motion by Gordon, seconded by Marilyn.

Prepared by:

Ray Lauer, secretary/vice president

